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Dear Parents,

It's school time again! Hello my name is Dr. Kevin Hall and I am very happy to have your child in my classroom. I have been teaching for two years and am continuing my education receiving a M.S. in Biology and a M.A. in Education to better serve your child. I believe that by all of us working together we can make this a very successful year. I consider it of prime importance that parents be an active part of their child's education. This promotes success in the classroom and cultivates an environment for everyone to learn and grow. I expect every student to have a great year and become junior scientist.

The book we will be using this year is Biology Concepts and Applications, 6th Edition by Cecle Starr and several websites, videos and labs.  The first semester of our class we will be covering Ecology, Evolution, and Chemistry.  The students will also be introduced to the tools and processes of science as they use the scientific process to design science fair project.  We will hold the Carnahan High School Science Fair in January, which you are welcome to attend.  The second semester the students will be introduced to Cellular processes, Biochemistry, Genetics, and Anatomy.  Students in AP Biology will participate in laboratory experiments and journal writing to provide a better understanding of the topics.  Your child will also be involved in several other activities such as guest lectures, field trips, and outdoor experiences.  These activities will enrich your child’s education and understanding of the processes of life.

Your child will be required to take a safety quiz and he or she must score at least an 80% prior to participating in laboratory activities, which will ensure safe and productive laboratory activities.  A safety contract will be sent home shortly for you and your child to sign.  The student will also receive a syllabus with this letter, please take a few minutes to read the syllabus and sign the form below to confirm that you and your child have received the information.  This will provide you with the topics that will be covered and the expectations for your child in class.  

I consider it a great privilege and responsibility to be your child's teacher this year, and look forward to meeting each of you.  If there is a need to contact me you may call me at (314) 457 0582 or email me at Kevin.Hall@slps.org. My office hours are 7:20 – 8:25 AM and 9:25 – 10:15AM daily.  I urge students to seek help outside of class, if necessary.  I am available after school by appointment.  Let me know if I can help in any way. I look forward to working with your child and helping them explore the wonderful world of biology!

Respectfully,

Dr. Kevin Hall

Teacher

